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Townsend, Erle

From: Jim Roy <deputydog1019@yahoo.com>

Sent: Thursday, February 1, 2024 7:00 PM

To: DEP Rule Comments

Subject: Comment on Chapter 127-A: Advanced Clean Cars II Program (Reposting)

EXTERNAL: This email originated from outside of the State of Maine Mail System. Do not click links or open 

attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

My name is Jim Roy, and I very strongly oppose the proposed rule that would mandate the sales of 
electric vehicles in Maine. 
 

This is nothing more than severe government overreach and serves as nothing more then a way to 
force others to live and believe in a way that a few Maine politicians belief.  Such rule changes stand 
as threat to the safety of all, a detriment to our economy, and to the ability of the majority of Maine 
peoples ability to survive. To date, these electric vehicle have proven to be unreliable, unsafe and 
extremely over priced.  Currently the only people who can afford to operate them are those who were 
given handouts by some of our politicians.  Our electric infrastructure is nowhere near ready to 
support this proposal, no matter how many solar and wind mills are erected. 
 

  
The individuals and certain boards of unelected people have demonstrated a belief that they hold the 
power to make changes to the lives of all Mainers without the consent or even consideration of those 

Maine people.  Any such rules, laws and/or regulations that spend the people money or 
decide how people are to spend they’re own personal monies, should be put before the 
tax paying citizens of this state for a decision.  I guarantee they would not vote in support 
of this rule. 
 

Let us start with a Rule Change that forces the consideration of Maine voters before proceeding 
forward.  Lack of such forethought will ensure a complete change in politics in this State and an 
unfavorable future for those who are inflicting forcible changes to the people, causing certain financial 
hardship for them will never equal support for your rules! 
 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 

Jim Roy 

Retired U.S. Military, Taxpayer, Registered Voter 


